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The CHARLET-4 cruise 2013 

We studied during April-May the biology of plankton (with a major focus on phytoplankton) in 
the North Sea, along a transect from coastal waters to central North Sea water. This cruise was 
undertaken as part of larger integrated study with the main merit of assessing the production, 
composition and losses of phytoplankton in order to determine the limiting factors for 
phytoplankton growth in the North Sea and study how these limiting factors affect the food 
quality and species composition of the phytoplankton. This is the first of four cruises, during 
spring and summer. The cruise track is shown in Figure 2. Station details in Table 1 and the 
participant and crew list in Table 2. 
 
 

 

 
Fig. 2. Cruise track CHARLET-1, summer 2011. This cruise was longer in duration. During 
the present CHARLET-4 cruise, April-May 2013, we have sampled from south to north stations 
13, 11, 10, 8, 7, 4, 2, and 1 (alike CHARLET-2).  
 
 
 
 
 
 


